
eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of September 1, 2015
Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received

1. (15-0868) 
Recommendation to 
receive supporting 
documentation into the 
record, conclude the 
hearing, declare ordinance 
relating to the temporary 
limitation (moratorium) of 
certain construction and 
development activities in 
the R-1-L zone in the Los 
Cerritos and Virginia 
Country Club areas of the 
City read, adopted as read, 
and laid over to the next 
regular meeting of the City 
Council for final reading; 
declaring the urgency 
thereof; and declaring this 
ordinance shall take effect 
immediately.  (Citywide)

La Vonne 
Miller

lmiller853@aol.co
m

Los Cerritos 
Area

Long 
Beach

CA 90807 I hope that all the members of the City 
Council will agree to take the first step 
to preserve the character of one of 
Long Beach's loveliest and most 
distinctive neighborhoods and that they 
will vote yes on the temporary 
moratorium so that overbuilding in Los 
Cerritos, our only R-1-L neighborhood, 
can be studied further.

9/1/15
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1. (15-0868) 
Recommendation to 
receive supporting 
documentation into the 
record, conclude the 
hearing, declare ordinance 
relating to the temporary 
limitation (moratorium) of 
certain construction and 
development activities in 
the R-1-L zone in the Los 
Cerritos and Virginia 
Country Club areas of the 
City read, adopted as read, 
and laid over to the next 
regular meeting of the City 
Council for final reading; 
declaring the urgency 
thereof; and declaring this 
ordinance shall take effect 
immediately.  (Citywide)

sabunas I am opposed for the following reasons: 
1.The survey presented to me to sign does 
not reflect what will be presented today. 
The man who came to my home w/the 
petition expressed it was in opposition to 
the tear down of multiple homes to build 
10,000 sq ft homes. I believe that the 
petition has been changed to fit a different 
agenda. The second reason I am opposed 
to this is--have you seen the Los 
Cerritos/Virginia CC neighborhood? Much 
of the allure are the many, beautiful large 
homes that line Pacific Ave & Country Club 
Dr. The large homes are part of the 
neighborhood’s charm that drive the high 
property values. 3.The third reason I am 
opposed to this recommendation is that it 
appears to be a private matter between 
parties that should be addressed should 
be reviewed on a case by case basis by 
the Planning Commission or Zoning 
Admin. One person should not unjustly 
impose additional costs & restrictions on 
other remodel projects in which there are 
no issues.

9/1/15

090115eCommentsReport-R.xlsx Page 2 of 6 Printed:  09/01/15  4:05 P.M.     



eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of September 1, 2015
Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received

18. (15-0859) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file minutes for: 
 
Civil Service Commission - 

 August 5, 2015.
Medical Cannabis Task 

 Force - August 19, 2015.
Planning Commission - July 
2, 2015.

Chuck 
Brewer

cbrewer@kw.com Long 
Beach

CA 90808 Our city DOES NOT need to be the 
Pioneer in distribution of Medical 
Marijuana. I say vote no  Dispensaries. 
It is a law breaker on the Federal level 
and it will be a headache on the local 
level.  Let that be another cities 
problem.

9/1/15

18. (15-0859) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file minutes for: 
 
Civil Service Commission - 

 August 5, 2015.
Medical Cannabis Task 

 Force - August 19, 2015.
Planning Commission - July 
2, 2015.

Diana Lejins dianalejins@yaho
o.com

Please receive and file item 18 re 
Medical Marijuana Sep 1, 2015 
Agenda.

9/1/15

20. (15-0869) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file the Medical 
Cannabis Task Force 
recommendations 
regarding the establishment 
of a medical cannabis 
regulatory ordinance.  
(Citywide)

Susan Blair sblair9821@aol.co
m

Long 
Beach

CA 90808 I urge you to oppose legalizing medical 
marijuana dispensaries in Long Beach. 
My primary concerns are the crime and 
types of people our city will attract as 
our surrounding areas are not 
legalizing marijuana and the proven 
fact that marijuana will be made more 
available to younger children and 
teens. Recommendation #1 from the 
Task Force had a vote of Yes=9, No=3 
and Absent=6.That's a 9 to 9, even, 
vote-not a solid, clear recommendation 
from the Task Force.

8/29/15
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20. (15-0869) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file the Medical 
Cannabis Task Force 
recommendations 
regarding the establishment 
of a medical cannabis 
regulatory ordinance.  
(Citywide)

Lorraine 
Mahrt

randlmahrt@aol.c
om

Long 
Beach

CA 90808 I do not want legalized medical 
marijuana. It's just asking for trouble. 
More crime will come to our city. Young 
people will be more exposed than they 
already are. Police will be stretched too 
thin.Seems like the majority of people 
using dispensaries are not the 
seriously ill.

8/29/15

20. (15-0869) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file the Medical 
Cannabis Task Force 
recommendations 
regarding the establishment 
of a medical cannabis 
regulatory ordinance.  
(Citywide)

Joe Blair jgblair@aol.com Long 
Beach

CA 90808 Pls vote no on med mj ordinance. You 
will be protecting our kids from thinking 
that smoking mj is harmless because it 
is legal. You will be protecting all in our 
community from crimes related to 
selling and growing mj in their 
neighborhoods and an increased 
number of drugged drivers. You will 
protect our businesses from workers 
using mj and you can prevent a huge 
burden from being placed on the LB 
Police Dept. Legalized marijuana is not 
a Federal or State Law. Why does it 
have to be a LB law?

8/30/15

20. (15-0869) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file the Medical 
Cannabis Task Force 
recommendations 
regarding the establishment 
of a medical cannabis 
regulatory ordinance.  
(Citywide)

Chuck 
Brewer

cbrewer@kw.com Long 
Beach

CA 90808 Our city DOES NOT need to be the 
Pioneer in distribution of Medical 
Marijuana. I say vote no  Dispensaries. 
It is a law breaker on the Federal level 
and it will be a headache on the local 
level.  Let that be another cities 
problem.

9/1/15
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20. (15-0869) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file the Medical 
Cannabis Task Force 
recommendations 
regarding the establishment 
of a medical cannabis 
regulatory ordinance.  
(Citywide)

Laura Brewer longbeachlaurab@
aol.com

Long 
Beach

CA 90808 Medical marijuana dispensaries do not 
belong in Long Beach neighborhoods.  
While there are legitimate uses (ie 
cancer treatments) most are "fringe" 
users able to get a "prescription" for 
marginal reasons and these type of 
users do not belong around families in 
our neighborhoods.  There is no 
positive reason for Long Beach to 
approve this.  Complaints to law 
enforcement will increase adding to 
their burden.

9/1/15

20. (15-0869) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file the Medical 
Cannabis Task Force 
recommendations 
regarding the establishment 
of a medical cannabis 
regulatory ordinance.  
(Citywide)

Susan 
Southerland

susan.southerland
@verizon.net

Long 
Beach

CA 90808 I disagree with several of the Task 
Force's recommendations and believe 
there should be no or very few 
dispensaries.
A 1000-foot buffer from schools, 
libraries, parks, childcare centers and 
other dispensaries is inadequate.
There is no need for 16 dispensaries - 
too many.
Until funds are allocated/found to 
significantly increase law enforcement 
personnel numbers, dispensaries 
should be banned.
The mayor/councilmembers should be 
required to disclose funds received 
from pro-dispensary groups.

9/1/15
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20. (15-0869) 
Recommendation to 
receive and file the Medical 
Cannabis Task Force 
recommendations 
regarding the establishment 
of a medical cannabis 
regulatory ordinance.  
(Citywide)

Diana Lejins dianalejins@yaho
o.com

Please motion a recommendation to 
consider/adopt Larry King's MMj 
Ordinance.  Sick and disabled citizens 
of Long Beach have waited long 
enough to have reasonable access to 
this medicine.  The City Attorney's (and 
LBPD) draft is a litigation landmine that 
could cost the City millions $$$$.  LK's 
Ordinance has the potential to 
minimize litigation and to bring in 
excess tax revenue $$$$.  Please 
show your compassion and wisdom in 
this matter--it's the right thing to do. 

9/1/15
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